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The Australian Consumers’ Association (ACA) is a not-for-profit, non-party-political organisation established in 1959 to provide consumers with information and advice on goods, services, health and personal finances, and to help maintain and enhance the quality of life for consumers.  The ACA is funded primarily through subscriptions to its magazines, fee-for-service testing and related other expert services.  Independent from government and industry, it lobbies and campaigns on behalf of consumers to advance their interests.

The ACA is concerned with apparent flaws in the Mandated Renewable Energy Target (MRET) scheme.  We are aware of the Report by the Australian Business Council for Sustainable Energy (Formerly the Australian EcoGeneration Association), and share their concerns about what seem to be flaws in the baseline setting process for old large-scale hydro projects and a lack of transparency in the baseline setting process.

It seems likely that consumers will be paying a premium for development of new renewable energy when in fact a significant amount of what they pay will go to existing projects that do not produce any ‘new’ renewable energy at all.  While many consumers have indicated they are willing to pay a little extra for good environmental outcomes they also expect to get what they pay for – that is development of additional renewable energy production.  It would be of concern should the scheme fall into disrepute because of this issue.

We certainly feel strongly that the target for MRET should not be raised in response to this issue.  We consider that the scheme should deliver as promised before any attempt is made to increase the target.

We believe that the problem can be remedied by quick legislative action to ensure that RECs are only earned for additional generation and to ensure that baseline setting is exposed to public scrutiny.  These measures would go a long way to ensuring that consumers can be confident their money going into the MRET scheme is well spent.
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